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I have reviewed the Rangen water rights and the model analysis conducted by
Leonard Rice Engineers which evaluated the historical decrease in Curran
Tunnel discharge caused by ground water pumping from the ESPA by ground
water right holders junior to July 13, 1962. The latest calibration version of
the ESPAM2.0 model (IDWR version E110712A) was utilized and the current
IDWR water rights data base was used to identify ground water users and
locations. The model analysis as outlined in the Leonard Rice memo of
December 9, 2011 identified a 17cfs increase in Curran Tunnel discharge as a
result of the cessation of pumping by junior water users on the ESPA. This
value was obtained by comparing the predicted Curran tunnel discharge
obtained with the fully populated ESPAM2.0 model with the same model with
junior ground water pumping deleted. I agree with the procedure utilized,
simulated model results, and conclusions by Leonard Rice Engineers Inc.

Sincerely

g

Charles E. Brockway, P.E.

Cc: Robyn Brody, Attorney
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